Montgomery Recreation Board
Minutes for October 7, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 5:30.

Last month’s minutes were reviewed and accepted.

Present: Peg Doheny, Marsha Phillips, Nelson Mayhew, Brendan O’Shea, Lisa Perry

Art for the Parks: set up will take place on Thursday 10/10 and Saturday 10/12. The event
takes place on 10/12. Doors at 5:00 and dinner at 6:00. Volunteers are lined up for set up, wait
staff, clean up. Reservations and art are coming in to Montgomery Properties.

Grant: We received a $5000 grant from BGS Building Communities Grants. As per condition of
the grant, the rec department will match the funds. Brendan made a motion to commit the
matching funds. Second by Marsha and all voted in favor. This money is earmarked for the
continuing work on the multi-purpose trail system. Grateful Treads will continue to be involved
in this project.

Skating: Peg is looking into setting up skating at Jay Peak. Matt Powers is our contact at the
Ice Haus. We will try to establish a day and time for Montgomery skating.

Halloween: There will be no Halloween dance this year. Marsha made a motion to donate $75
to Building Bright Futures for the kids Halloween party. Second by Nelson and all voted in favor.

Vandalism: The porta potty was tipped over and other small incidents have been happening.
We are considering installing some motion activated cameras.

Rugby: There will be a game/training on 10/10 under the lights.

Fields: It would be very helpful to add more dirt, seed and hay at the end of the soccer season.
Brendan will help get this accomplished with help from the “soccer crew”.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35.

Minutes submitted by Lisa Perry



